
DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME
TRASH TALK
If there has ever been an avatar as to the
gimmickry and inane stupidity of those who
govern in this country, it is Daylight Savings
Time. Seriously, what is wrong with this
picture? Golly, we will just pretend time and
seasons don’t exist by willfully shifting them!
What a load of shit. It was stupid when it was
devised and it is stupid now. I wonder how
people in Alaska, who live their lives with the
truth of daylight versus darkness, feel about
this inane nonsense? Well, at any rate, I am
getting a bit of a late start this morning, and
because Arizona does not engage in the fraud of
Daylight Savings Time (one of the few smart
things this state’s legislature has ever done) I
never know what time it is other places in the
world. Does anybody really care? Let’s get to
the football now, because the KC Royals are
glorious World Series Champions, and the F1
Circus is off this weekend.

In the collegiate ranks, this is moving weekend.
The bigs are starting to play the other bigs.
First and foremost is LSU at the Crimson Tide in
Bama. If this was in Baton Rouge, I am taking
the Tigers all day, because I think they are the
better team at this point. Alas, the game is in
Tuscaloosa. Undoubtedly going to regret this,
but I am still tending to an upset by the
Tigers, but it will depend on Fournette getting
untracked against a Tide defense that rarely
allows that.

Clemson versus FSU is a big game. Hard to find
someone to root for here, but I will take
Clemson. Because Jimbo Fisher and FSU are
ciminal coddling scumbags. Think Northwestern’s
Mighty Fighting Journalists may have a problem
with a rejuvenated Christian Hackenberg and Penn
State. The other big moving day game is TCU at
Oklahoma State. Both are sitting at 8-0, and TCU
is favored. Jerry Jones may not be winning squat
(and given his constant coddling of a criminal
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like Greg Hardy, good) as a Cowboy, but I think
his OSU Cowboys pull the upset here. Utah at
Chris Peterson’s Washington Huskies is another
trap game. Probably the game I am most
interested in, curiously, is the Midshipmen of
Navy cruising their flotilla into Memphis. If
Memphis gets by this game, and I think they
will, people are going to have to start taking
them and QB Paxton Lynch for real. Let’s hope
that is so.

In the pros, the game of the week has to be
Green Bay at Carolina. Holy crap, the Pack sure
stunk it up in Denver against the last
undefeated team they played. Aaron Rodgers has
never been more feckless that he was last week,
including when he was carrying a clipboard for
Grandpa Favre. Jeebus, that was truly ugly. Can
that happen two weeks in a row to Mr. Rodgers? I
don’t think so, but this IS in Carolina, and
Luke Kuechly and Josh Norman will be patrolling
the other side of the ball. Should be a great
game, but I think the Pack won’t lay two eggs in
a row. Which will help the Cardinals, who are on
bye break waiting to head to the Emerald City
for a showdown with the Squawks. Before they
come home to take on the undefeated Bengals on a
SNF flex game.

In other news and notes, Johnny Football did not
look crappy Thursday against the Bengals. Didn’t
look great, but he is certainly not the
Brownies’ problem, a crappy team that is nowhere
near as good as Cinci is the problem. Fish at
Bills and Rams and Vikings both really are
intriguing. If the locations were reversed, so
too would my picks be. But I will take both home
teams here. For once, ESPN is actually right
about something, the battle between Todd Gurley
and Adrian Peterson is truly compelling.

Raiders at the Steelers could be a great game.
The Raiders are MUCH improved, and truly
starting to play some decent ball. But this is
Big Ben’s second game back, and he will have
settled back in by now, and I think that is the
difference. Look out for the Raiders in the



future though. Peyton is going to his old home.
Luck sucks lately. I’ll take Peyton here, though
will note that Pagano is coaching for his job.
So, maybe Chuck ‘n Luck will pull out some more
of those dandy trick plays they used to such
great success against Bill Bel and the Pats!
Iggles at Cowboys? Are these two teams still in
the NFL?

That’s it for this week lugnuts. Music by Terry
Kath and Chicago.


